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Celebrating new members and reflecting on what it means to be a church member… 

 

Dear First Presbyterian Church Family: 
 

On Sunday, May 5, we celebrated Confirmation Sunday. It was an incredible day in the 
life of our church. If you missed the service or want to experience it again, you can watch 
it at this link: https://fb.watch/rUEJojWqD0/  
 

We had 11 youth stand up and share their statements of faith that they wrote as a 
culmination of a year of study and reflection on what it means to be a Christian and 
what it means to be a member of the Church. The wisdom, insight, and faith that they 
shared was truly inspiring. After hearing the youth speak, I have a great deal of hope for 
the future of our beloved church! 
 

On Sunday, May 12, we will receive 8 new members in the church. As adults, we don’t 
require our new members to go through a full year of confirmation class like our youth. 
Instead, they attend 3 weeks of classes and then join the church. You can find their 
names and photographs in the pages of the newsletter this week. If you see them in 
Church or out and about around town, please greet them and welcome them. 
 

As part of both the Confirmation class, and the new members class, we review what it 
means to be a faithful church member. I wanted to share that as a reminder of what we 
have all committed to as members of First Presbyterian Church of Hastings. Here is the 
definition of church membership from the Presbyterian Book of Order: 
 

A faithful member bears witness to God’s love and grace and promises to be involved 
responsibly in the ministry of Christ’s Church. Such involvement includes: 

-Proclaiming the good news in word and deed, 
-Taking part in the common life and worship of a congregation, 
-Lifting one another up in prayer, mutual concern, and active support, 
-Studying Scripture and the issues of Christian faith and life, 
-Supporting the ministry of the church through the giving of money, time, and talents, 
-Demonstrating a new quality of life within and through the church, 
-Responding to God’s activity in the world through service to others, 
-Living responsibly in the personal, family, vocational, political, cultural, and social 
relationships of life, 
-Working in the world for peace, justice, freedom, and human fulfillment, 
-Caring for God’s creation, 
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-Participating in the governing responsibilities of the church, and 

-Reviewing and evaluating regularly the integrity of one’s membership, and 
considering ways in which one’s participation in the worship and service of the church 
may be increased and made more meaningful.  
 

As we have 19 new members join our beloved church family this month through 
confirmation and the new members class, join with me in celebrating the growth of our 
church family! May we all reflect on what it means to be a member of this church and to 
be part of the Body of Christ. Take sometime this week to “consider ways in which your 
participation in the worship and service of the church may be increased and made more 
meaningful.” And thank you for being a faithful part of our church family! 
 

Your Servant in Christ, 
 

 

 

 

Pastor Greg  

 

May Ushers and Greeters 

May Ushers (Team #3) Captain – Dave Fisher, Andrew Barrows, Phil Odom,  
Doug Soderquist  

 

MAY GREETERS MEMORIAL ROOM  NARTHEX 

12 Carolyn & Richard McKenzie Melissa Davis 

Chautauqua Park   19  Ginny & Will Locke Volunteers Needed 

26 Dixie & Gale McDonald Jane & Chuck Bauer 



  

 

 

PW Mother’s Day Offering 

Every year for Mother’s Day, the Presbyterian Women ask for donations for 
a special group in honor of, or in memory of all our mothers.  This year we are 
donating to the Morrison Cancer Center from the Heart Fund.  This will be for the 
Hastings office.  It is only used for patients for things like gas, groceries, 
medication co-pays, utilities, and overnight stays. 

 We will be at a table in Memorial Room May 12 to take your donations.  Or 
you may send a donation to the church addressed to the Presbyterian Women.  
Checks should be written to Presbyterian Women. 

 We thank you in advance for all of your donations. 

 

 





  



Free Gospel Music Clinic/Workshop 

On Saturday 5/18, we are hosting a FREE Gospel Music Clinic/Workshop at First 
Presbyterian Church with guest clinician Dr. Marques Ruff. This event is open to 
the public, anyone who has an interest in gospel music is welcome to come, so 
please share this incredible music opportunity. 

  

The schedule for that will be: 

3-5:30PM Clinic/Workshop 

5:30-6:30PM Dinner (in church Fellowship Hall provided by FPC Music 
Committee) 

6:30-8:30PM Clinic/Workshop/Rehearsal 

  

Those who attend the clinic/workshop will be invited to sing on Sunday 5/19 at 
our Pentecost in the Park worship service at the Chautauqua Pavilion at 10:30am. 

 



  

Tuesday 5/7 10:15am Staff Meeting In-person 

 12pm Bible Study Anderson Room 

 5:30pm United Harvest Board Meeting PEACE NW Classroom 

 6-7:30pm WAM Meeting Anderson Room 

Wednesday 5/8 12pm Noonday Book Club Sbbrooks52@gmail.com for 
link 

 1:30pm Quilters PEACE Quilting Room 

 5pm-7pm WNL Family Picnic Libs Park 

 6:30pm Woodcarvers Basement 
 6:45pm Chancel Choir Choir Room 

 7:30pm Chancel Bells Bell Room 

Thursday 5/9 12:30pm Dulcimer Lydia Room 

 6-8pm Mexican Folkloric Dance PEACE NE Classroom 

 6:30pm Columbarium Meeting Anderson Room 

 7-8pm Cub Scouts Scout Room 

Friday 5/10 10am Mahjong Fellowship Hall 

mailto:Sbbrooks52@gmail.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Sunday 5/12 8:30am Contemplative Worship Service Chapel 
 9:15am Sunday School for all ages Various 

 10am HAW Store open Library 

 10:30am Traditional Worship Service Sanctuary 

 11:30am HAW Store open Library 

Monday 5/13 1-3pm 1st Pres Pickleball PEACE Gym 

 1:30pm Quilters PEACE Quilting Room 

 6-8pm Mexican Folkloric Dance PEACE NE Classroom 

 7-9pm Chorus of the Plains Choir Room 

Tuesday 5/14 10:15am Staff Meeting in-person 

 12pm Bible Study Anderson Room 

 5:30pm Congregational Life Meeting Anderson Room 

 5:30p Trustees Meet Confirmation Room 

 6:45pm Deacons Anderson Room 

Wednesday 
5/15 

9:30am PW Circles 1 & 2 Parlor 

 12pm Noonday Book Club Sbbrooks52@gmail.com 
for link 

 1:15pm PW Circle 3 Library 

 1:30pm Quilters PEACE Quilting Room 

 6:30pm Woodcarvers Basement 
 6:45pm Chancel Choir  Choir Room 

 7:30pm Chancel Bells Bell Room 

Thursday 5/16 12:30pm Dulcimer Lydia Room 

 5:30pm Session Meets  Anderson Room 

 6-8pm Mexican Folkloric Dance PEACE NE Classroom 

 7-8pm Cub Scouts  Scout Room 

Friday 5/17 10am Mahjong Fellowship Hall 
 6pm Hastings College Baccalaureate  Sanctuary 

Saturday 5/18  United Harvest  

Sunday 5/19 10:30am Pentecost in the Park Chautauqua Park 
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Register for Vacation Bible School on our website:  
www.fpchastings.org 

  

http://www.fpchastings.org/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

First Presbyterian Church 

621 N. Lincoln Ave. 

Hastings, NE 68901 

402-462-5147 

fpc@fpchastings.org 
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